
2024. What an amazing year it was. So many incredible and 

astonishing things happened in our lives. With the help of the 

Lord, we have overcome insurmountable odds and faced a 

challenging series of milestones. Without question the Lord 

has through faith directed our steps and protected us as well 

as blessed us. 

Here’s just a few the incredible things God has done in 2024 

here in New Zealand: 

Appointed as missionaries 

God protected us as we traveled 

Found a good home for our dog 

Provided friends to help pack 

Container arrived in New Zealand 

Travel to New Zealand went smoothly 

Re-connected with friends 

Making new friends and connections 

Found a home 

Obtained a vehicle 

Ministering throughout the country 

Started a church in our home 

Visas approved 

Much, much more! 

2025 is looking like it is going to be an even more challenging, 

but amazing year! We can see upon the horizon incredible 

things ahead. We feel God’s hand upon us, but we also 

acknowledge that there is opposition confronting us, lurking 

in pits and creating roadblocks. As we continue our journey of 

cultivating and growing our fledgling work for the Lord here 

in New Zealand in this new year, we can’t emphasize enough 

that we need your monthly financial partnership and prayers 

to spread the gospel to the lost souls of this corner of the 

world. God bless you, and thank you for your love, prayers, 

and continued support in 2025! 

Young men visiting us from the Pentecostals of Auckland church 
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Our 1st service in 2025. Four visitors from Auckland and Wellington 

Welcoming in the new year with “God’s Commandoes” action song at the 
Open Wells UPCNZ General Conference 

What are your plans for 2025? 
 

We are focusing upon growing our little 
home church and with the help of God 

seeing people’s lives changed 

Open Wells UPCNZ General 
Conference 


